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Dear Members

As I mentioned in the last newsletter, your
committee have been struck down by the
dreaded lurgy. At present Tricia, Jo de
Lusignan, Val Eaves and I myself are
struggling against various infirmities but
are managing to keep going with teeth well
gritted. Hopefully better days are ahead
and we appreciate all your expressions of
sympathy which do not mention advancing
years.

May I remind those who have ordered cop-
ies of Derek Gore’s “Isca, the Fall of Ro-
man Exeter”, that the book is to be
launched at Dawlish Library on Wednes-
day 12th July between 6 p.m. and 8 p.m. If
you have forgotten to send in your order, I
am sure there will be extra copies avail-
able at the launch. Alternatively you can
wait until our next meeting when we hope
to have copies available if you are quick
enough.

Mr Richard Whidborne has written a
book, “Crosses and Comforts”, based on
one of his Dawlish/Bishopsteignton ances-
tors. Copies will cost £12..50 and if you
are interested there will be a copy on dis-
play on our bookstall and we can order
one for you.

By the time you receive this newsletter, you
will have enjoyed (or missed) our outing to
Kingston House, Staverton on July 3rd.
But the next outing will be to Sidmouth
Museum together with a short Jurassic
walk on Monday 4th September .... So you
have no excuses for missing this.

In the meantime why not leave your gar-
dens to take care of themselves and spend
the time preparing an article or two for the
next newsletter ? Remember that good
idea for an article which came to you re-
cently ..........well, get onwith it !!!

Bob Thompson
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Next Meeting at the Manor House,
August 7th, at 2.30 p.m.

Maurice Criddle will speak on

Postecards aﬁd Prints of Dawlish

With Powerpoint projection , courtesy of
Angela Marks.

Council inspection

& of water supply at
B The Thorns 1908

In Dawlish most cottages and houses in the early 1800s relied on wells to pro-
vide water for the household. In fact on the map in the Museum those are shown in the
gardens on either side of the river valley. Mrs Crispin tells me that a well in Barton Cres-
cent existed in her back garden as late as the 1940s and had to be covered to make it safe
for the children. My husband had the doubtful pleasure of sitting in a chair over what he
thought was a safe place in Combe Brook house, when chatting to the Miss Farrers, until
they all burst out laughing and removed a carpet and loose flooring to reveal a deep well
between kitchen and scullery! It was actually quite a time before piped water and sewer-
age was put into Dawlish Water properties.

Mr William Gray, who had married Anna Maria Pardon nee Cole a member of
the Cole family of Pitt Farm and Combe Brook in 1867 sold a small parcel of land to the
U.D.C., near Long Lane in order that Burrows Reservoir might be built to take piped
water from the Thorns, high in the Haldon Moor above Ashcombe in the 1870s._The
pipes had been put through farm lands owned by Sir Robert Newman of Mamhead and
in the details of his 1909 auction sale of farms, the pipes are clearly mentioned and
marked. Through Langdon Barton Farm fields is a note about an "Easement to D.U.
Council of water pipes through the property.” I think the pipes kept to a fairly high level
over the hills using gravity to feed the reservoir and then to supply houses in Dawlish.

When the population increased, a further source of water was found by pump-
ing water up from Duckaller in Port Road to the reservoir, as it had tapped the under-
ground artesian well, which existed under the River Exe. This is an excellent source of
water and is still used today. However in the mid 1980s South West Water took over the
water supply of Dawlish and the father and then the son, who used to be responsible for
the reservoir cleanliness and care were replaced. My husband and 1 used to talk to Mr.
Casely on his way up to Long Lane and he said we would never be short of good, clean
water, whilst he was in charge! A few years later digging started in the fields behind us
and a trench was made from the reservoir parallel to Badlake and Empsons Hill. Pipes
were put in coming out at the corner of Ashcombe Road. Then digging continued and
pjpes were put in over the river to the Aller Arch, hence to the Aller Ford and up through
the field to take the water over to the Teignbridge treatment works. When asked, they
said they were improving our water but I suggested they might be pinching it!

Lo and behold almost twenty years later a large firm has been working for
several months in the same fields and on a similar route putting in larger pipes and using
'modern’ methods to bore a route lower than the previous one and going under the river!
Somehow it has caused brown silt-laden water to leak into the river near Stonelands
Bridge and also an escape of dirty water at Ashcombe corner. The brown water has been
sucked out into tankers and taken to a filtering plant near Aller Farm. To date the new
pipes are not ready for action but certainly more water will be taken from Burrow Reser-
voir to Teignbridge. Modern metheds and technology have not proved as successful as
the earlier work and one wonders how much all the work will cost and whether our
lovely Dawlish water will disappear for ever!

Houses, cars, Empsons hill and part of Badlake are covered in dust and dirt
when as many as sixty journeys a day by heavy tractors and bowsers are completed to
take slurry to the bottom of the field. It is to be hoped that some apology and compensa-
tion will be offered to owners of the properties affected.

Betty Roberts






